

## RICK SCOTT GOVERNOR

June 20, 2017

Secretary Ken Detzner Secretary of State Florida Department of State R.A. Gray Building 500 South Bronough Street Tallahassee, Florida 32399 2017 JUN 20 PN 6: 49

Dear Secretary Detzner:

By the Authority vested in me as Governor of the State of Florida, under the provisions of Article III, Section 8, of the Constitution of Florida, I do hereby veto and transmit my objection to Senate Bill 2512, enacted during the 119th Session of the Legislature of Florida, during the Regular Session of 2017 and entitled:

An act relating to Capitol Complex Advisory Council . . .

Florida's capitol buildings not only serve as the center for state government, but also host thousands of visitors each year. It is vitally important that all building repairs and maintenance be made in the most cost-effective and efficient manner. This bill would create requirements that are duplicative of current processes and would add an unnecessary layer of red tape and bureaucracy. It is imperative that improvements to enhance the safety and access of Florida's capitol buildings progress in the most efficient way possible to avoid unnecessary disruption or delay.

For the reasons stated above, I withhold my approval of Senate Bill 2512, and do hereby veto the same.

